
 
 
 
February 11, 2014 
 
Attention:  Mazda Service Managers 
 
Subject:  Launch of Emission Recall 7113L - 2007-2012 CX-7 Nonconformity to Evaporative 
Emission Standard 
 
On certain 2007-2012 CX-7 vehicles, incorrect PCM software parameters could cause the 
vehicle to exceed required evaporative emission standards. Reprogramming the PCM with 
updated software will correct the condition.  
 
This emission recall campaign supersedes MSP36 and Service Bulletin 01-020/12. 
 
Emission Recall 7113L repair procedures are available on the Mazda Service Support System 
(MS3) website and on eMDCS via MXConnect. 
 
Owners of affected vehicles will be notified by first class mail on February 14, 2014. 
 
For technical assistance, contact the Technical Assistance Hotline at (888) 832-8477, Option 3 
for an English speaking Hotline Specialist, option 4 for a Spanish-speaking Hotline Specialist. 
For warranty questions, contact the Warranty Hotline at (877) 727-6626 Option 3. 
 
Please make certain that the appropriate personnel in your dealership are aware of these 
resources and are familiar with the details of this recall before responding to customer inquiries.  
 
We apologize for any inconvenience this recall may cause you and your customers.  
 
Your understanding and support in carrying out this recall campaign are greatly appreciated. 

 
 Mazda Technical Services     
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